
 Faculty Senate Meeting 

Minutes 

October 3, 2011

Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

I. Call to order/ Acceptance of Agenda: 


       


                   
    Allen Reich
Faculty Senate President Allen Reich called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate (FS) to order in the Havasupai A&B Rooms of the Student Union at 3:01pm.

Members Present:  Sara Aleman, TS Amer, Shadow Armfield, Allen Atkins, Nancy Barron, Laura Blank (appeared telephonically), Rebecca Dames, Joyce DeVoss (appeared telephonically), Kate Ellis, Heidi Fogelberg, Pam Foti, Kathleen Ganley, Liz Grobsmith*, Ro Haddon, John Haeger*, Susan Harris, Pete Fule for Richard Hofstetter, Lenka Hospodka, Vicki Ross for Gae Johnson, Astrid Klocke, Ellen Larson, Rich Lei, Rich McNeill, Phillip Mlsna, Larry Mohrweis, Ishmael Munene, Pin Ng, Roderic Parnell, Veronica Perez Rodriguez, Pat Peterson, Lori, Poloni-Staudinger, Allen Reich, Jon Reyhner, Linda Robyn, Erik Schiefer, Claire Schonaerts (appeared telephonically), Karen Sealander, Edward Smaglik, Cathy Small, George Speer, Rick Stamer, Laura Sujo-Montes, Kathleen Timbers, Walter Vannette, David Williams, and Gerald Wood.  
Members Absent:  Charlie Balch, Jonathan Bergeron, Blaise Caudill*, Natalie Cawood, Michael Costelloe, Chris Downum (excused), Bill Grabe, Ryan Holder, Greta Murphy, Ricardo Pereira, Nicholas Ross, and Ric Wiggall. (*indicates ex officio members) 
Others present: David Bousquet, Janet Bowers, David Camacho, Don Carter, Dan Kain, and Karen Pugliesi.
Faculty Senate President, Allen Reich presented the agenda for approval.  The agenda was approved as amended.  
II. Approval of Minutes  


        


          
          
    Allen Reich/Action Item  
Allen presented the minutes of the September 12th FS meeting for approval.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes.  The motion passed. 
III. Faculty Senate President’s Report      


         


                   
    Allen Reich
Allen reported various updates which included the following: 

· The Arizona Faculties Council (AFC) believes Arizona will reintroduce legislation allowing guns on campus this year.  They will monitor this issue and keep us informed.  
· Erin Stam, Director of Parking Services, met with the FS Executive Committee (FSEC) to answer questions raised at last months FS meeting.  Erin was unable to attend today’s meeting so Allen gave an overview of her report.  He noted that Parking Services Staff were on hand prior to this meeting to distribute ECO passes for those faculty interested.  
· The university has reduced custodial services on campus and we will soon see changes within our buildings. 
· Allen and other members of the FSEC met with Robert Zimski last week to discuss various issues facing the university including learning pathways and working together to shape the future of the university.

· NAU is considering purchasing NBC Learn Software.  Don Carter, E-Learning Director will provide a link to NBC Learn for faculty to preview the program.  
· Ardrey Auditorium is scheduled for renovations.

· The Council on Learning is working on an attendance policy to be presented in November. 
· In today’s meeting materials Allen noted there is a sheet of frequently asked questions regarding the authorized driver policy.  This is in answer to questions senators raised at last month’s FS meeting. 
· The FSEC is moving forward on discussions with the administration regarding shared governance. 
He then answered questions. 

IV. Senate Agenda Items
          

           






    Allen Reich
 
Allen distributed two handouts one outlined the results of the faculty senator survey regarding FS agenda items, the second was a survey for the Senators on this topic.  He then posed the question of whether the Senate wished to make a statement on its approach to the issues raised in the Enterprise Initiative.  A lengthy discussion followed.  Topics covered were: ABOR’s metrics; core values in addressing these challenges; maintaining quality with increased enrollment and smaller budgets; and how to keep faculty informed and involved.  Provost Liz Grobsmith stated that the board is very interested in figuring out how we assure quality and she is submitting a flow chart on how all of the different pieces are linked together.  Some of the pieces include academic program reviews, faculty work loads, internal accreditation reviews, etc.  After much discussion on how best to get the desired feedback on this topic from Senators, Faculty and Chairs it was decided that: Senators would complete the survey before them and submit them to the FS office; the FSEC will create a survey for Faculty and Chairs, asking about core values and the question of maintaining or improving quality with increased enrollment and smaller budgets. 
V. Report from the President







                          John Haeger
President Haeger opened by discussing the renovation of the Hotel Restaurant & Management Building, which is four times the space for signature programs.  This project was part of the SPEED program funding.  Next, he addressed questions raised in the previous agenda item.  Regarding the question of merit pay, he explained the reasoning behind the compression adjustments used the last two years.  He explained that he cannot bring back merit pay until both ABOR and the Legislature agree that this is okay.  He believes that issue of part-time faculty salary is critical and there should be a proposal on the table this year.  Regarding the Faculty conditions of work, he believes this is a matter of how faculty will use their time.  It is important that we organize effective use of faculty time.  This will require creativity and innovation in our academic programs. 
He added that the old model for the number of faculty needed was based on the number of students per faculty member. Now the formula has changed to look at other factors such as the number of degrees awarded and student success.  Under the new formula faculty he noted that faculty will have to work differently and a lower number of tenure faculty is likely the new norm.  He then answered questions.   
VI. Report from the Provost







                      Liz Grobsmith
Provost Liz Grobsmith began with good news - the retention rate this fall is up from 70 to 72.5%.  She then noted that the College of Education (COE) Dean search is underway.  Dr. Michael Vincent will chair this search in consultation with a national search firm.  She gave a brief outline of how the committee was formed and how it will proceed.  The Regent’s Professor process is moving along.  They have narrowed the search to a subset of finalists all of who have been notified of their nominations.  Liz announced the next speaker in the Provost’s Speaker Series will be Martha Nussbaum.  She will speak on November 3rd, 4 to 5:30pm in the Cline Library with a reception to follow.  Her presentation is entitled “Not for Profit: Why Global Citizenship Needs the Humanities”.  She urged everyone to attend.     

Liz announced that program reviews are on-going.  Currently underway are the Liberal Studies Review and the Construction Management Review.  There is an upcoming site visit this month in Phoenix for the new Physicians Assistant Program.  We are also starting a cohort in the Doctor of Physical Therapy Program in Phoenix which will open fall of 2012 as well as a Doctorate of Nursing Practice. She then answered questions.   
Liz next stated that she wished to address concerns raised earlier in today’s meeting. She addressed the following areas:  
The inequity in teaching workloads – She believes we need to use differentiated workloads that will allow the stellar researchers to continue to research and great teachers to continue to teach;   Departments need to assign workloads based upon an individual’s strength.  
Firmer academic honesty guidelines - She noted her office is in the process of revising the academic dishonesty policy.

The concern of preparing students for a global career - The university continues to work on developing a global curriculum and making NAU a global campus.  She also noted the increase of NAU’s international exchange students. 
The Bachelor of University Studies - She stated that former Vice Provost Deb Larson, had spent a great deal of time looking into creating a Bachelor of University Studies at NAU.  She will continue to move this effort forward.     
She then answered further questions.   
VII. Student Legal Counsel Position






           

  Shari Miller
Shari Miller introduces herself as the new ASNAU student legal counsel for undergraduate and graduate students.  She explained the various services offered through her office as well as her approach to meet their needs.  She is a certified mediator and can also help students with issues like DUIs, tenant/landlord disputes, and underage drinking and driving.  Lastly, she encouraged the faculty to help get the word out that she is here to help students and that they should not hesitate to come into her office.
VIII. E-Learning Center










   Don Carter
Don Carter, E-Learning Center Director, stated the Center’s goal is to help faculty with all aspects of IT in teaching and learning. This semester, there are between 6,000 to 7,000 users are on Blackboard Learn, more than twice the number of users that were on Vista, and they have increased the memory by about 15%.  There have been some problems and he is working with Blackboard Learn developers to correct them.  He plans to send an e-notes newsletter about once a month, informing faculty of program fixes and outlining future improvements. 
IX. Environmental Caucus








       
  Rod Parnell
Rod Parnell, Chair of the Environmental Caucus, gave a brief outline of their mission and distributed information on the accomplishments of the caucus.  Rod extended an invitation to all Senators and their colleagues to join the caucus.  Their next meeting is October 12th at noon in the Applied Research and Development building.   
X. Intercollegiate Athletics Committee Annual Report




     Shadow Armfield
Tabled till November FS meeting.
XI. Old Business/New Business Items/Announcements                


    

  Allen Reich
Allen called for old/new business or announcements.  None were brought forward.     

XII. Adjourn 






     


      

   Allen Reich
There being no further business, a Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 4:59 PM.  
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